
 

  

Northcott Prairie Post  
Our Family Connection  

February 14, 2025 
Dear Bison Community, 
 
Happy Valentine’s Day! I hope you find time today or this weekend to share with your loved 
ones how much they mean to you!  
 
It was a cold week which led to many indoor recesses. Please remember that one of the 
challenges of living in Alberta is that the weather changes frequently. We check the temperature 
before every recess and if it is warm enough, we head outside! Please help us by ensuring your 
child is dressed for the weather.  
 
A huge thank you to our council for the Family dance last Friday. It was such a fun event and so 
great to see so many families out!  
 
Also, last weekend, two of Northcott’s Bison herd were recognized at the Mayor’s Night of the 
Arts. Sarah Batchelor received the Arts Educator award and Tare Rennebohm won the Champion 
of the Arts award. Check out the full press release below! Congratulations to you both! We are 
very proud of you!  
 
This week was filled with some fun spirit activities, my favorite was dressing like a teacher where 
a lot of staff chose to dress as our fearless grade one teacher Mr. Borstad. Also, our GSA sold 
bracelets and stickers.  
 
Many classes also celebrated the 100th day of school with fun activities and dressing like a 100-
year-old!  
 
We have a few staffing changes this week as well. We wish Ms. Fletcher all the best as she 
prepares for her baby that is set to arrive soon! We are happy to say that Ms. Potekal will be 
transitioning into this class. As well, we are welcoming Ms. Patten back from her maternity leave.  
 
Remember there is no school next week with Family Day, Vacation Days and Teacher’s 
Convention.  
 



Have a wonderful break!  
 
Devon Sawby, Principal 
 

 
 

February 17 
Family Day holiday - School Closed 

 
February 18 & 19 

Vacation days – school closed 
 

February 20 & 21 
Teachers’ Convention – no classes for students 

 
February 24 

Classes resume 
 

February 25 
4th Annual Read-A-Thon kick-off assembly 

 
F3 = Fit, Fun, Family! 

6:30 – 8:00PM 
 

February 26 
Pink Shirt Day 

 

Internet Safety 
 

We have recently had an increase in concerns with students sharing that they have been 
accessing inappropriate content on the internet at home. Some students have been severely 

impacted by what they have watched and others, thinking it is “cool”, attempt to act out some of 
the negative behaviours that they have seen. When we contact parents, they are often aware 
that their child is “on YouTube”, but they are not aware of what their child has actually been 

exposed to. 
 

We are sharing this as a friendly reminder to monitor your child’s internet and television use at 
home for their safety and well-being. We have also included a poster about the Netflix show 



“Squid Game” as we have students as young as grade 1 acting out some of the scenes from the 
show during recess breaks. 

 

 



 
 



 

“Cupid’s Glow Party” Family Dance Update 
Thank you to everyone who came out to our first family dance last Friday. 

Together we raised $2216.42 which will go towards projects like a new scooter rack and the 
development of our learning garden! 

 

GSA Valentine’s Sale Update 
Thank you to everyone who supported this fundraiser which raised $164.38 for our school GSA. 

 

 
NPS Battle of the Books - 2025 edition! 

NPS has elementary and middle school teams participating in the RVS competition this year. The 
elementary competition is the morning of April 11th and will take place virtually at NPS. The 
middle school competition is on May 7th and will take place at the Ed Centre in Airdrie. Our 

Battlers can find information and Kahoot practice quizzes at the links below: 
General information about NPS Battle of the Books 

Battle of the Books - Grades 3-5 
Battle of the Books - Grades 6-8 

Keep reading, Battlers! You make us proud! 
 

https://sites.google.com/rvschools.ab.ca/npsbotb/home
https://sites.google.com/rvschools.ab.ca/npsbotb/gr-3-5
https://sites.google.com/rvschools.ab.ca/npsbotb/gr-6-8


 
Link to Growth vs Fixed Mindset video 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KUWn_TJTrnU


 
For more information visit www.rockyview.ab.ca, call 403.945.4022 or email 

learningsupports@rockyview.ab.ca 
To apply online visit: https://rockyview.schoolengage.ca 

 

http://www.rockyview.ab.ca/
mailto:learningsupports@rockyview.ab.ca
https://rockyview.schoolengage.ca/


Landscape Designer Help Needed! 
We are currently looking for a landscape designer to help us design and plan our outdoor 

learning garden. If you or know someone willing to volunteer some time to help us continue with 
our garden designing, it would be hugely welcomed. Please contact Patti Ball at 

pball@rockyview.ab.ca 
 

Read-A-Thon: 
call for prize donations 

Preparations are underway for our annual Read-A-Thon! 
 

We are looking for community support in the form of donations we can offer 
students to motivate them to read and raise money. 

 
In the past, we’ve had donations of gift cards, stuffed animals, scooters and airpods. 

 
Please email Ms. Guenther (jguenther@rockyview.ab.ca) if you are interested in 

supporting our Read-A-Thon this year. 
 

 
 

Balancing Airdrie Student Spaces 
Action Required! 

 
An email was sent to grade 8 families residing in Cooper’s Crossing and Morningside on 

January 29 regarding which school they will choose for their grade 8 student for the 2025-
2026 school year.  Please go to SchoolEngage and fill out the form indicating your choice.  

Completing this form as soon as possible helps us plan for 2025-2026. 
Bussing: Students that are currently in grade 8 and live within the communities of Cooper’s 
Crossing and Morningside will be given the option to remain at Northcott Prairie for grade 9. If 
they choose to stay at Northcott and require bussing it will be available to those 
“grandfathered” students for the 2025/26 school year only. 
  
** Please note that this bus service will be only offered to current 2024/25 grade 8 students 
only. Bus service for siblings will not be accommodated ** 
 

 
 
 

mailto:pball@rockyview.ab.ca
mailto:jguenther@rockyview.ab.ca


 
 

Dare to Care – parent log in 
 

At Northcott Prairie School we work to ensure our herd is safe. In collaboration with our own NPS 
PBIS (positive behaviour intervention supports) program, we have purchased the Dare to Care 
Virtual Program to support the expected behaviours we are looking for. This program includes 
content that has been developed to engage and motivate students through a combination of 

teaching, storytelling, and activities and requires no additional preparation or work for 
classroom teachers. 

 
Holding true to the belief that ALL stakeholders in a school community must be engaged in 

creating a climate of respect, the Dare to Care Virtual Program provides learning modules for 
Kindergarten - Grade 2, Grade 3-4, Grade 5-6, and Grade 7-9. Additionally, the Virtual 

Program includes three parent/guardian education modules and extensive professional learning 
modules for administrators, teachers, and support staff. 

 

 
 

As a parent or guardian, you also play an important role in supporting our community. To 
register and log on to the online modules, please click the link below: 

https://daretocare.thinkific.com/bundles/northcott-prairie-school 
 

If you need support with logging in, please email Mr. New at dnew@rockyview.ab.ca. 
 
 
 

https://daretocare.thinkific.com/bundles/northcott-prairie-school
https://rockyviewschools-my.sharepoint.com/personal/nfriesen_rockyview_ab_ca/Documents/Desktop/Northcott%20Prairie%20Post/dnew@rockyview.ab.ca


 
Orders are due 5 days before lunch.  No Exceptions. 

Lunch on Friday means orders are due on the Sunday before @ 11:59PM. 
Visit healthyhunger.ca to register your student and receive update notifications. 

 
If there is no school on a given Friday, Healthy Hunger lunch will be on the Thursday.  

If your child is away from school on a Healthy Hunger lunch day and you wish to pick up their 
order from the school, you must phone the school (403-945-4155) before 10 AM of delivery 

day.    

Lunches for students who are away are given away or disposed of.  

 

 
 
 

Bison Athletics 
Link to our Bisons Athletic calendar 

 
 

Thursdays are Herd Days! 
Thursdays are Herd Day! Show your school spirit by wearing school merch or our school colours 

(navy blue and grey) every Thursday.  

 
Please report all student absences and late arrivals using Safe Arrival: 

1-833-244-5565 
 

School Address:  275 Hillcrest Drive SW, Airdrie, AB  T4B 4C8 
School email: northcottprairie@rockyview.ab.ca 
School website: https://northcott.rockyview.ab.ca 

https://healthyhunger.ca/index.php
https://northcottprairie.rockyview.ab.ca/our-school/calendar2?search_request=events&calendar_tab=10516&page=1#grid
mailto:northcottprairie@rockyview.ab.ca
https://northcott.rockyview.ab.ca/

